
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daily update 
(19 May 2022, 2.40pm) 
  
Topics in this Core Brief: 

• Ukrainian Temporary Residents – Additional guidance for recording within Patient Management 
Systems 

• Infection Prevention and Control Quality Improvement Network Newsletter – third edition  
• ScotRail – emergency timetable 
• Register now for the NHS Scotland event 2022 

 
Ukrainian Temporary Residents – Additional guidance for recording within Patient Management 
Systems 
 
The Overseas Visitors Process (OSV) is initiated for all patients who attend NHSGGC hospital, 
primary care and community sites 
 
On arrival, patients are asked if they have been resident in the UK for the last 12 months and if 
patients advise that they have not, an OSV interview is undertaken to establish their status and 
whether they are eligible to pay for treatment etc.  While payment is not the issue in these 
circumstances, this process will identify patients from Ukraine who are temporary residents as a result 
of the current conflict.  
 
To ensure correct recording for Ukrainian residents across all of the key Patient Management Systems 
and to allow easy identification and subsequent reporting, additional guidance documents have been 
created.  
 
For Secondary and Community – the following links for both TrakCare and EMIS will direct you to 
guidance within StaffNet: 
 
TrakCare: 
http://www.staffnet.ggc.scot.nhs.uk/Corporate%20Services/eHealth/eHT/Pages/TrakCare.aspx 
 
EMIS:http://www.staffnet.ggc.scot.nhs.uk/Corporate%20Services/eHealth/eHT/Pages/EMIS.aspx 
 
For Primary Care – for EMIS and Vision Practices – Additional guidance will be distributed to each 
Practice directly.  If you have recently registered such patients within the practice, we would ask that 
the additional registration steps are taken retrospectively. 
 
Infection Prevention and Control Quality Improvement Network Newsletter – third edition  
  
Click here to access the third edition of the IPCQIN (Infection Prevention and Control Quality 
Improvement Network) staff newsletter for an update on the network’s progress to date. 
 
Angela O’Neill, Deputy Nurse Director for Acute Services – chair of the IPCQIN, said: “The IPCQIN is 
gaining real momentum with all work streams now making good progress across the Board. I am 
particularly delighted that we now have a SAB group in all Acute adult sectors which are working 

http://www.staffnet.ggc.scot.nhs.uk/Corporate%20Services/eHealth/eHT/Pages/TrakCare.aspx
http://www.staffnet.ggc.scot.nhs.uk/Corporate%20Services/eHealth/eHT/Pages/EMIS.aspx
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fdownload%2Fipcqin-newsletter-issue-003%2F&data=05%7C01%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cd203bee535554710879b08da399b6933%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C637885636882609578%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UDP%2FlNK81%2B%2BvsVxy%2FYyfMDlQih5ztPrMTQGTC8nWGWw%3D&reserved=0


 

collaboratively across the services. Continuously improving the services that we provide for our patients is 
a key objective as we continually strive to improve the experience for every patient that we care for.  I 
hope you find our third newsletter informative and any feedback gratefully received.”    
 
ScotRail – emergency timetable  
 
We have been advised ScotRail will be introducing an emergency timetable from 23 May. This will result 
in reduced services across the network. For more information on this, please visit the ScotRail website. 
 
If you have issues with a particular journey, please contact the Travel Plan Office at 
travelpo@ggc.scot.nhs.uk 
 
More information on active and sustainable travel is available from Travel Plan Office.  
 
Register now for the NHS Scotland event 2022 
 
Registration is now open for the NHS Scotland Event 2022, which will take place Tuesday 21 June and 
Wednesday 22 June at the P&J Live in Aberdeen.  
 
The event 2022 will focus on our priorities, build on our successes and achievements and take forward our 
collaborative approach to delivering the highest quality person-centred, safe and effective integrated care 
for every individual in Scotland. 
 
Over 200 posters will be on display throughout the Event representing the very best examples of quality 
improvement in each of the poster categories – person-centred, safe, effective, infrastructure, health of the 
population, value and sustainability and integrated care. 
 
Before registering, please ensure you view the full programme which includes detailed descriptors for all 
sessions – these will help you to make an informed decision on the sessions you feel are most relevant to 
your area of work. Visit www.nhsscotlandevents.com to find out more about the programme and how to 
register.   
 
You can also follow us on Twitter @NHSScotEvents #nhsscot22 and Instagram @NHSScotlandEvents 
please show your support in retweeting and following us as we head towards the Event. 
 

 
 
Please keep up-to-date with the latest guidance on our dedicated web pages at: www.nhsggc.scot. If you 
have any questions about the current situation please check the FAQs first. If you have any further 
questions, please email: HR.Support@ggc.scot.nhs.uk. 
 
***Staff are reminded to make sure their personal contact details are up to date on eESS.*** 
 
 

 
 
 

 
It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do not have access to a computer.  

A full archive of printable PDFs are available on StaffNet  
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scotrail.co.uk%2Ftimetable-update&data=05%7C01%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cd203bee535554710879b08da399b6933%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C637885636882609578%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=n4jESYcov6w1Tn0cev9Ao7Bhzgb8Gzu%2BF%2Bi2Z76GfGI%3D&reserved=0
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